
 

 

  MISSISSIPPI STATE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH  

LEGAL NOTICE  

AUGUST 22, 2025 

  

The Mississippi State Department of Health hereby gives notice of staff recommendation(s) for the 
listed project(s) reviewed during August 22, 2025. 
 
CON REVIEW: FSF-A-0725-006  
LOWERY A. WOODALL SURGERY FACILITY, LLC D/B/A   
LOWERY A. WOODALL OUTPATIENT SURGERY CENTER  
AMENDMENT TO CON # R – 1018 (FSF-NIS-0824-009)   
OFFERING OF INVASIVE DIGITAL ANGIOGRAPHY SERVICES  
IN A FREESTANDING FACILITY  
ORIGINAL CAPITAL EXPENDITURE: $0.00  
ADDITIONAL CAPITAL EXPENDITURE: $504,129.00  
REVISED CAPITAL EXPENDITURE: $504,129.00  
LOCATION: HATTIESBURG, FORREST COUNTY, MISSISSIPPI  
  
The staff analysis for the captioned project(s) will be available and online by July 7, 2025. Any 

person may request copies of the staff analysis by contacting this office in writing.  A minimum 

charge of $5.00 is required for each copy.   

    

After the publication of the staff analysis, and before a written decision is made by the State Health 
Officer, there shall be no ex parte contacts between (a) any person acting on behalf of the applicant 
or holder of the CON or any person opposed to the issuance or in favor of the withdrawal of the CON 
and (b) the State Health Officer; the Director of the Office of Health Policy and Planning; the hearing 
officer; or the staff of Health Planning and Resource Development.   
  

Section 41-7-197(2) of the Mississippi Code of 1972 Annotated, as amended, permits any affected 

person may request a public hearing on the captioned project within ten (10) days of publication of 

the staff analysis. However, in accordance with Miss. Code Ann. 41-7-191(2)(u), the provisions of 

Section 41-7-197(2) requiring a formal certificate of need hearing process are waived.  

 

  

For further information, please contact the Division of Health Planning and Resource Development 
at (601) 364 -5789.  


